North Carolina State College of Agriculture and Engineering of the University of North Carolina Raleigh February 21, 1945 The Hoover Rail Staff Lawndale, North Carolina Since returning to an inactive status, after my military service, I have been sailing under false colors in accepting your very fine publication, "Hot Off the Hoover Rail." My name should be dropped from your gratis mailing list. If the rules and laws governing the distribution of publications will permit, I should like to pay a subscription fee. I read each issue from cover to cover and enjoy all of the contents. You are doing a good job. Sincerely yours. J. W. Harrelson Chancellor 米 米 米 Dear Colonel Harrelson: Your letter of February 21st made us very happy. It is an inspiration to the entire Staff to know that you enjoy our little service paper, and that you took time to write us to that effect. All the Lawndale folks, as well as the Hoover Rail Staff feel that you still are "one of us". We always watch your career with interest and feel proud that you are a former Lawndale boy. Your life is an inspiration to every person in our fine County and State. So long as we publish the Hoover Rail. it will be our very great pleasure to have you as an honorary subscriber. Sincerely yours, The Hoover Rail Staff